
 

 

Broadway Elementary PTO 

Meeting Minutes 

September 17th 2020 

I. Call to order 

Nina West called to order the regular meeting of the Broadway Elementary PTO at 4:17 

PM, September 17th in the cafeteria. 

II. Roll call 

Attendees introduced themselves. The following were present at the meeting:  Nina 

West-President, Amanda Caperton-Vice President, Laura Graham- Secretary, Laura 

Nelson- Secretary, Katherine Boozell- Treasurer, Jill-Parent, Sarah Cole- Parent, Susan 

Connor-Kindergarten teacher, Shannon Morlan- 3rd Grade teacher, Trish Vagneur- 

School Secretary, Scot Bingham- Principle 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

No Minutes were read. 

IV. Treasurer Report 

Katherine Boozell reported that we have $ 11, 827.20 in Checking and $10,011.32 in 

Savings. The budget for this year has not been finalized yet. 

 

V. New business 

a) Virtual Pumpkin Carving Contest October 1-6 

We will be hosting this as a fundraiser. Flyers and emails will be sent out to 

families. We have had Pumpkins Donated and have Guest judge Willy Tuz 

b) Spirit Shirts/ Gear 

We need corporate sponsors and logos for the back of shirts, we will 

contact previous sponsors as well as new ones.  We are also looking into 

some new items, such as water bottles, lanyards, hair bows. 

c) Angelo’s Ornament Painting fundraiser.  We have been in contact with 

Angelo’s and they are willing to put ornament painting kits together that we 

can use as a fundraiser, we also talked about doing a class project as well 



 

 

that can be used for a Silent Auction item in the Spring.  More details 

coming as we get them. 

d) Restaurant Night 

We discussed having a Red Robin Restaurant night, we are still planning 

and will send out more details as them come. 

e) Box Tops and Amazon Smiles 

We now have an Amazon smiles account and we will receive .05% of each 

sale that is registered under Broadway PTO. 

Box Tops are now on an app, so no more cutting and saving them.  Just 

download the app and Scan your receipt. 

f) PTO will be providing evening meals September 24th  for parent teacher 

conferences.  

VI. New Ideas 

a) Fast pass- We discussed rebranding the fast pass from last year and making 

it more of an opt out donation. 

b) Virtual game night as a way to connect the kids and families for a fun 

family night. 

 

VII. Principle Update 

a) Mr. Bingum updated us on how the new math curriculum is going, 

everyone is excited about it as it is something that was needed as the past 

curriculum was out of date.  

b) There is a State mandated K-3rd grade reading training and Mr. Bingham 

has requested that the PTO help with teacher expenses for their required re-

certification. 

 

VIII. Adjournment 

Nina West adjourned the meeting at 5:10 PM 

Minutes submitted by:  Laura Graham 


